Foothill-De Anza Community College District

Board of Trustees Agenda Item

	Board Meeting Date:
	July 7, 2008


	Title of Item: 

26266, Child Development Center, Infant

	Commissioning Services - Request for Qualifications #1159 . Approval to enter into negotiations with selected Commissioning firms Engineering Economics, Inc., Enovity, Cogent Energy and Rich Unvarsky Consulting to provide Commissioning services for specific Measure C Projects within the Measure C Bond Program. 

	Background and Analysis:



	In May 2008 Foothill – De Anza Community College District Issued RFQ #1159 for Commissioning services related to Measure C Project(s).  Firms that responded included:

Cogent Energy
Jacobs
Engineering Economics, Inc.
Kitchell
Enovity
P2S
Glumac
Rick Unvarsky Consulting Services
GRD Energy
Tmad Taylor & Gaines
Interface Engineering
A team from the Office of Facilities, Operations, & Construction Management and select members of Gilbane-Maas reviewed all responses received. The Selection Committee included but was not limited to the following individuals:

   Charles Allen, Executive Director of Facilities, Operations,& Construction Management, FHDA

   Tom Armstrong, Measure C Bond Director DeAnza College, FHDA

   Art Heinrick, Measure C Bond Director, Foothill College, FHDA

   Frank Nunez, Director of Facilities, FHDA

   Jodi Soboll, Project Manager, Gilbane-Maas, DeAnza College
This group deliberated as to the quality of responses, the capacity of the firms, the regional proximity, ability to perform a range of services, as well as other evaluation criteria factors. The following respondent firms’ proposals were determined to be of a complete and appropriate nature to warrant further negotiations on a project by project basis, or, on a campus-wide basis. Those include:
Cogent Energy
Enovity
Engineering Economics, Inc.
Rick Unvarsky Consulting Services
The Selection Committee selected these Commissioning firms to be included in a “Commissioning Agency Pool”. The range of services from these Commissioning firms ranges from a very small Leadership in Energy & Environmental Design (LEED™) specialist to larger and quite diverse engineering teams to support full campus commissioning services.
By utilizing a group of firms, specific projects can be assigned to one or more of the firms on an as-needed basis and, will more appropriately reflect the suitability of matching the requirements of each project to the size and ability of the selected firm/s.

	Recommendation:

Charles Allen, Executive Director of Facilities, Operations, and Construction Management recommends the Board of Trustees authorize him to negotiate contracts for Commissioning services.  

	Submitted by:
	Gina Bailey

	Additional contact names:
	Charles Allen, Art Heinrich, Tom Armstrong, Frank Nunez


	Is backup provided?
	yes


